We’re looking for MEDICAL STUDENT participants for a research study that investigates
relationships between creativity, psychological safety, emotional distress, and self-efficacy.
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What will | be asked to do?

Participation in the study involves taking an online survey. Questions will ask various demographic
guestions, questions about your experiences in medical school, thoughts and behaviors related to
creativity, emotional distress, and self-efficacy. The survey is expected to take 25 — 35 minutes.

Are there any risks?
Investigators believe risks are minimal. Your data will be anonymous.

Who is performing the study?

This research is being conducted by study conducted by Charity Thomann
(cthomann@email.fielding.edu), a doctoral student in the School of Psychology at Fielding Graduate
University, Santa Barbara, CA. This study is supervised by Allen Cornelius, PhD
(acornelius@fielding.edu). The IRB ID for this study is 23-0416. The Fielding IRB office can be reached
at IRB@Fielding.edu 805-898-4034.

Who can participate?
* Accepted and Enrolled Allopathic and Osteopathic Medical Students
* Medical students over the age of 18

What do | get for participating?
As a thank you for your participation and completion of the survey, you will be entered into a drawing for 1 of 3
$150 gift cards. The winning participant may choose between an Amazon or Figs gift card.
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